     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held July 19, 2016

Call to Order:


Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:30  P.M. at the LaPine


Senior Center.  There were fourteen members present.

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the June meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report for June with check #1160 written 


to Corp. Div - Sec. of State for $50, check #1161 written to LaPine Business 
Center for $19.20 for printing of By-Laws and check #1162 written to LaPine 
Senior Citizens for $35 for room rent. Ending balance for all accounts was


$71,781.05.  Motion made and seconded to accept treasurers report.


Motion passed.

New Bills: 


NaDynne presented a bill from LaPine Equip. for grading, prep, grader, roller


water truck and water for $9,851.25. Bill from Envirotech for $32,805 and this 


was very close to the bid.  A motion was requested to pay bills and much 
discussion took place concerning the grading and dust abatement. Duncan had a 


letter from Envirotech dated June 24, 2015 and if he had questions and any


information to be presented it should have been presented in 2015 not at June


meeting this year. 

Correspondence:


NaDynne has form to complete about tax money for next year.  She sent in 


report and check to Sec. of State but forgot to sign so received it back and signed


and returned to them.  Received Dept. of Commerce census. Also received


the request back from Sally Wilson on driveway snow plowing.

Old Business:

I have continued the discussion on roads from New Bills down to old business 
since all of it has nothing to do with New Bills. It was noted that the North/South-


East/West all roads are done and .4 was the mix that was used.  3/4 minus gravel 


was discussed and it has too much dirt in it. Robert commented that 3/4 minus 
gravel not mixed with anything. Paul Hatcher made a motion to table the roads 
and get all people together to discuss retardant, gravel and etc. Motion seconded 


by Don. Motion passed. Stewart asked about the clean up after the tree removal as


nothing has been done. Need to level out stumps.  A motion was made by Duncan 
Wilson not to give Mike Shields anymore work or money including outstanding 
bills until he comes back and completes the work  Seconded by Robert. Motion 


 
passed. Gary stated there is still $1300 owed for pothole repair and $9800 for 


dust removal prep. Gary has a quote from Little D Technology on cost for setting


up a web page for Road District 8. This is on file with the minutes. Someone 
asked about the board elections and there was discussion on that. The By-Laws 



explains about this and anyone can volunteer and will be approved and appointed
by the Deschutes County Commissioners. Gary brought up the stop signs and 
speed signs and contacted George Cobb and there is a charge of $26.45 for each


stop sign, $21.28 for each speed sign and metal posts are $27.55. There are about


13 stop signs needed. Gary said he would put them together and will be 
requesting a committee/work party to put them up.  Paul Hatcher has a T Post 


driver and Robert stated he has a six inch auger.

New Business: None
Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be August 16th at the Senior Center, 16450 Victory Way,


LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary Miller at 8:46 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

